

## RDR Association Meeting Thursday, February 17, 2022 7:01pm VIA Google Meet



## **Executive Members**

| Carolyn Normand - President        | Mike Sullivan - Past President |
|------------------------------------|--------------------------------|
| Braden Kilpatrick - Vice President | Arianna Rupert - Treasurer     |
| Daniel Payne - VP U10              | Marni McMahon - Secretary      |
| Ashley Guenther - Registrar        |                                |

| Item  |  |                             |
|---|--|-----------------------------|
| Welcome and Introductions                       |  |                             |
| Adoption of Agenda                              | Motion to Adopt: Carolyn<br>Second: Braden   |                             |
| Approval of LAST Association<br>Meeting Minutes | Motion to Approve last minutes:<br>Carolyn<br>Second:Marni   |                             |
| Action Items Carried Forward                    |  |                             |
|   | Discussion   | Follow Up By                |
| New Business                                    | Leedahl family- Donation   | \$150 towards JumpStart     |
|   | Form for Executive nominations needs to be activated on the web. Nominations must be submitted to the Secretary at least 1 month prior (suggest March 17) to AGM (April 21). Nominees are posted to web and shared at the March meeting. | Ensure forms are on Website |
|   | Pursuit of Excellence- There has   |                             |

|                                       | been a lack of communication.   |  |
|---------------------------------------|---|--|
|                                       |   |  |
|                                       |   |  |
|                                       |   |  |
|                                       | As we near the end of the season, I would like to extend a huge thank you to all the members of RDR for making this such a successful season. It was so exciting to see all players back in action at practices, league games and tournaments in spite of all the obstacles the pandemic presented. |  |
| President Update<br>Carolyn Normand's | Our teams are now gearing up for league championships, playdowns and provincials. We wish them all the best, GO RUSH!   |  |
|                                       | We are also trying to bring back our very successful ringette 101 program. Once details are finalized, we'd really appreciate everyone helping us to promote it. This program helps to boost enrolment in U10 and active start.   | Use ice to work with girls on full ice rules (rust busters)  Can we run active start/U6 as two sessions? |
| Directors Reports                     |   |  |
| Vice President<br>Braden Kilpatrick   | Nothing to Report   |  |
| <b>VP U10</b><br>Daniel Payne         | There is an hour of ice available<br>during the U12B Championships<br>that could be used for a Try It:<br>KINB, Sat March 12, 11:45 AM<br>to 12:45 PM   | Can someone help run the come try it session?  |

| Treasurer Report Arianna Rupert  Registrar Ashley Guenther              | Nothing to report   | \$7396- From pub night \$16448- From Casino All tournament expenses are being finalized  Come try it- free Ringette 101- need to set a price Registration typically opens June 1 |
|---|---|--|
| Ice Allocation<br>Mike Sullivan<br>*Volunteer Position is open          | Will book standard league play bookings as in the past.  Should I be booking a weekend of 2 ice sheets for championships/Provincials 2023? If so, historical use would put us on the March 10-12, 2023 weekend.  Potential NRL exhibition game in LAC or Penhold on the March 19/20 weekend. Waiting to hear back from the WAM manager for date/time of the game. There is a possibility of a double header with the second game in RD. Waiting to hear back on that as well. |  |
| Coaching<br>Chris McCullough  |   | Chris Malo will send out the coaching evaluation.  |
| U10 Evaluations   |   |  |
| Erin Luke & Kim Tang  |   |  |
| <b>U12 &amp; Up Evaluations</b><br>Mike Sullivan & Braden<br>Kilpatrick |   |  |

| Children's Ringette  |   | Step 1 & 2 still ½ ice. May be changes to playdowns next year  |
|--|---|--|
| Referee in Chief<br>Andrew Baron   |   |  |
| Refereeing Scheduler<br>Andrew Baron   |   |  |
| Friends on Ice<br>Lisa Nord & Mandy Reed   | Nothing to report   |  |
| Goalie Coordinator<br>Tyson Luke   | Trying to book a few more sessions in the upcoming weeks  |  |
| <b>Equipment</b><br>Tyson Luke   | Stay tuned for jersey/equipment returns   | Please leave note for Tyson if anything is damaged   |
| Black Gold League Rep<br>Carolyn Normand   | BGL league play is wrapping up, and league championships are beginning in march.  Feb 22 7pm is the next BGL meeting. | RDR is hosting U12B  |
| <b>Apparel</b><br>Marni MacMahon   | Apparel Stores will resume 2022-2023 season   | Bag order/pants will start in the summer   |
| Sponsorship<br>Michelle Abbott & Ashley<br>Guenther<br>*Volunteer Position is open | Nothing to add  |  |
| Fundraising<br>Erin Luke<br>*Volunteer Position is open                            | Fundraising idea for 2022/2023:<br>Whoville tree fundraiser<br>More details to come<br>Waiting for casino totals      |  |
| <b>Marketing</b><br>Lisa Nord & Myles Peake  | Please pass on pictures to share! Myles and Lisa will set up a marketing campaign and present it to the executive.    | Bus signs, collicutt. Danny will get pricing Can we have a set registration date on the poster?  Can we get a marketing budget |

|  |  | from Myles and Lisa?                            |
|--|--|---|
|  | S1 Wrap up on Saturday March<br>12th from 3:00 - 5:15 at Kinex.<br>RDR and LAC will take part.       |   |
| Zone 4   | S2 Wrap up is the same weekend, LAC confirming ice.  |   |
|  | Need to check, believe both LAC and RDR are to contribute to the medal replenishment fund this year. |   |
| <b>Webmaster</b><br>Chris Malo                           | This role will be transitioning to Lisa Nord. Thanks for taking this on!                             |   |
| <b>Pub Night</b><br>U16                                  | Hopefully an in-person pub night mid Nov.  | Can someone reach out to Bo's to secure a date? |
| Grocery Gift Card Coordinator Erin Larouche              |  |   |
| *Volunteer position for outside user groups is also open |  |   |
| Pictures *Volunteer Position is open                     |  |   |
| Rust Busters<br>Carolyn Normand                          | Rustbusters ice has been allocated for next year, Aug 15-19th  |   |
| 3 on 3 Tournament  | Scheduled for August 20-21   |   |
| Monthly Gift Card Draw                                   | Mike Sullivan  |   |
| Next Meeting   | Thursday, March 24, 2022   |   |
| Meeting Adjourned  | 7:46pm   |   |